
OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER 
LITTLE ROCK, ARKANSAS 

 
 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS COMMUNICATION 
AUGUST 15, 2023 AGENDA 

 
Subject: 
 
Approval of a resolution to 
enter into a contract with 
Musco Sports Lighting, 
LLC, for field lighting at 
the Junior Deputy 
Ballfields. 
 
 
Submitted By: 
 
Parks & Recreation 
Department 

Action Required: 
 

 Ordinance 
  √ Resolution 

 

Approved By: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bruce T. Moore 
City Manager 

   
SYNOPSIS A resolution authorizing the City Manager to execute a 

contract with Musco Sports Lighting, LLC, for new facility 
sport lights for Six (6) Baseball/Softball Fields at Junior 
Deputy Ballfield Complex.    
 

FISCAL IMPACT Total project amount is $875,000.00, and funding is 
available in Account No. 271459-G0601AR45B-72799. 
 

RECOMMENDATION Approval of the resolution. 
 

BACKGROUND Improved lighting has been desired by Junior Deputy 
Baseball Park users for many years in order to provide a 
higher quality and equal field light standard. New lights 
will remove on-going existing maintenance costs, lower 
on-going utility costs and meet the general sustainability 
goals.  
 
On December 20, 2022, the Board of Directors approved 
Resolution. No. 15,847, which stated intent that 
$875,000.00 of the second tranche of the American Rescue 
Plan Act be spent as an expenditure of lost revenue on 
governmental services for capital improvements at City-
owned baseball fields located at 2500 Cantrell Road, also 
known as Junior Deputy Baseball Park.  
 



BACKGROUND 
CONTINUED 

Musco Lighting is a Light-Structure System with Total 
Light Control for LED Technology, which provides a 
guaranteed light level, improved luminaire efficiency, 
increased durability, and an innovative monitoring service 
that enables scheduling and control of lights remotely.  
Sourcewell Contract No. 071619-MSL will be used for 
procurement. 
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